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Meeting Minutes
July 5th, 2017
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Councilors Peny Wallace, Lacy Gries, Acasia Berry, Ann Van Osdol
Excused:  Councilors Marc Berry, Emily Reed

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Attorney Laura Westmeyer 
Community:Beck Ramirez, Mark Cherniack

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  1.  Thank you letter to Representative Huffman and 2.  Appointment to Mosier School Committee

	III
	Business from the Audience:  Rebecca Thistlethwaite presented her concerns about the City of Mosier’s lack of a Short Term Rental Policy.  She is on the Mosier Community School Board and has noticed that is has become more difficult for teachers and families to find housing in Mosier.  She had counted 27 vacation rentals in the city limits by going to sites like VRBO and HomeAway.  She suggested that Mosier could look at policies that Hood River, Portland, and Bend have adopted.  She also mentioned that the City should be charging Transient Room Taxes, and that the city is missing out on important funding if it does not charge visitors those taxes.  Thistlethwaite had provided the Council with an article titled, “Who Killed the Mountain Town?”  Burns and Wallace responded with their concerns about the lack of  hotel rooms in Mosier and concerns about private property rights.  Van Osdal said that she is very concerned about vacation rentals, because she has personal experience with not being able to find housing in Mosier.  A. Berry said that the Council needs to think about the long-term sustainability of the community, and that the policies that allow owner-occupied short term rentals seem equitable.  

	IV
	Approval of 6/7/17 and 6/14/17 City Council Meeting Minutes.
Councilor Gries made a motion to approve the City Council meeting minutes of both dates.  Councilor Van Osdol seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Draft City Attorney Professional Services Contract
New City Attorney Laura Westmeyer presented a draft contract that had previously been reviewed by Fitzpatrick and Nelson.  There was a lot of discussion about the billing rate for attending meetings or for staying through an entire meeting if there are business items that don’t require direct consultation with the attorney.  Council consensus was to explore options like a flat rate for meetings and to amend the contract at a later date when it becomes more clear what a fair rate would be.  Council also included a clause about adding a not-to-exceed check-in with the City Manager of $1,000 per month.  Fitzpatrick will send the indemnification/liability question to CIS.  
A. Berry made a motion to approve the contract with the edits.  Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	2.
	Mosier Climate Resolution Draft Review:
Council discussed the draft resolution.  Mayor Burns and Mark Cherniack said that they would provide draft revisions for the next Council meeting.

	3.  
	Representative Huffman Thank you letter:
Consensus was for Fitzpatrick, Terry Moore, and Jim Appleton to work on the draft letter of thanks for the Public Works allotment from the State Fund for the Civic Center.  Mayor Burns will sign the final letter.

	4.
	 Addition of member to City School Committee:

Mayor Burns appointed Kris McNall to the existing school committee.



	VI
	Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.



Approved this 19th day of July, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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